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CHAPTERMMCLXVII.

AN ACT FOR ERECTING THE TOWNSHIP OF ANVIL, AND PART OF THE
TOWNSHIP OF LONDONDERRY, IN THE COUNTY OF DAUPHIN, INTO
AN ELECTION DISTRICT.

[SectionI.] (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and Houseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenactedby
theauthority of the same,That, from andafter thepassingof
this act, somuchof the townshipof Londonberryaslies on the
eastwardlyside of the following lines, to wit: Beginning at
Dixon’s ford on Swataracreek; thencealong the road between
thelandsof Robertand ThomasM’Callen to intersectthegreat
road at Henry Gate’s; thencedown the small road by Martin
Thomasand ThomasM’Elwrath’s, betweenthe lands of John
Boal and JacobLongnecker;thenceby a straight line between
David Brand, JacobLihman andWilliam Logan’sto Conewago
creek;thencealongtheline of Londonderryto Anvil, andinclud-
ing the whole of Anvil township aforesaid,be, and the sameis
hereby,erectedinto anelectiondistrict; andthe electorswithin
the sameshallhold their generalelectionsat thehousenow oc-
cupied by Christian Cassel, in Miller’s town in the county
of Dauphinaforesaid.

PassedJanuary31, 1801.

CHAPTERMMCLXVIII.

A SUPPLEMENT TO AN ACT, ENTITLED, “AN ACT TO PROVIDE FOR
OPENING AND IMPROVING THE ROAD FROM DAVID BEALE’S IN MIF.
FLIN COUNTY, TO GEORGEM’MULLIN’S IN SHEARMAN’S VALLEY IN
CUMBERLAND COUNTY.”

Whereasthe actto which this is a supplementdoesnot author-
izeanypartof themoneygrantedfor openingandimproving the
saidroad, to be drawnoutof thetreasury,until thewholeof the

33—XVI



514 The$tatutesat Large of Pennsyl’vanit~. [1801

road is completed,and it is inconvenientfur thecommissioners
appointedto open and improvethe sameto advancethe whole
money. Therefore:

[Section1.] (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and Houseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania, in GeneralAssemblymet, and it is herebyenactedby
the authority of the same,That the governor is hereby em-
poweredand authorized,on the said commissionersfirst giving
suchsecurityfor the faithful performanceof their contractas
heshallapproveof, to drawhis warranton thetreasurerof Cum-
berlandcounty, for thesumof threehundredandfifty dollars,in
partof the sum grantedby thesaid recitedact, to be paid out
of the arrearagesof statetaxesremainingwithin said county,
in favor of andto enablethesaid commissionersto improvethe
saidroad, anything in the saidrecitedactto the contrarynot-
withstanding,and the treasurershall be entitled to receive a
credit for the samein his statementwith the treasurerof the
commonwealth.

PassedJanuary31, 1801.

CHAPTER MMCLXIX.

A SUPPLEMENTTO AN ACT, ENTITLED, “AN ACT TO ENABLE THOMAS
JONES AND PETER FILBERT OF THE COUNTY OF BERKS, OR THR
SURVIVOR OF THEM, TO CONVEY AND ASSURETHELOTS OF GROUND
THEREIN MENTIONED.”

Whereasby the actto which this is a supplement,Thomas
Jonesand PeterFilbert, or the survivor of them, were consti-
tuted commissionersto convey and assurecertain lots therein
mentioned. And whereasthe said ThomasJonesis since de-
ceased,andthe said Peter Filbert has declined acting alone.
Therefore:


